{__CHADWICK SCHOOL _

by Tyson Blevins

What’s new and different at
Chadwick school. New students, new
teachers, but the biggest change is
the new b5-minute break between
classes.

Why did this change occur? The
school principal Terry Beasley
commented, "We wanted to add
minutes to the school day, so we
made it so kids wouldn’t have to
rush to class and so there would be
fewer tardies."

Do students 1like this new
change? According to freshman
Amanda Maggard, "I like it because
I am never tardy and I have time to
go the - bathroom, get a drink
before every class and get all my
stuff together. I can also talk to
my friends."

It’s unanimous--everyone likes
this change. It gives them time to
go to the bathroom and get books
for class and still have some time
to talk to friends.

Making This
Year A Success

by Christal Gilbert

What do some of Chadwick
students have planned for this
year? I am sure they want to have
fun while their teachers are hoping
they will do their homework and
keep their grades up. When asked
what they were going to do to have
a good year, the fifth and sixth
graders made these comments.

Leslie Levitt, Jessica Spangler,
and Arnold Loomis all said they
were going to make good grades.
Getting all A’s and doing her work
was Nikki Sisco’s idea of a good
year. Brandon Moesner said he was
going to do extra credit. Studying
harder is how April Jarves, Trista
Coffer, Stefanie Finney, Michelle
Walker, and Amber Smith are going
to make their year a success.
Brandy Sisco, Chris Little, Casey
Lewis, and Lisa Sartin plan on
making new friends as well as
studying hard this year.

Doing good academically is the
fifth and sixth graders way of

having a successful vyear. They
also plan on having fun with
friends. So you <can have a

successful year and have fun at the
same time.
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Summer
Vacations

by Daphne Walker

The 1994-95 school vyear has
started, and many people went to
different places on their
vacations.

Mr. Beasley and his church group
went to New Mexico to a camp. Then
he, his wife, and children went to
Tennessee to visit family members.
He also went to a Getaway Camp in
Colorado for men. He and his
family had a great summer.

Miss Barth saw George Strait at

Wisconsin fair in Milwaukee. In
Kansas City she saw a broadway
play. She had a very exciting
summer.

Beth Whight thought she had a
boring time when she went to
Minnesota and Wisconsin with her
family. She also went to Maine to
see the Atlantic Ocean. She said
it was very pretty. She would like
to go back and see Maine.

Tessa Nalley went to see her
sister Tina in Tennessee at a
therapeutic riding ranch and also
to sight see. She and her family
went into the Smokey Mountains and
Graceland. They saw a musical play
called "Christie".

Haley Guerin had a blast when
she and her mom went to Disney
Land. She rode so many rides her
little mind couldn’t remember them.

Heather Walker saw 1lots of
mountain goats when she went to
Colorado. She said it was very
pretty. And she had lots of fun.

I went to see Tonya Putman in
Wyoming. I saw where she lived and
where she went to school. I went
and saw Mount Rushmore and the
Badlands. It was very pretty and I
would like to go back.

National Honor
Society

by Beth Whight

The Charter National Honor
Society will consist of Seniors,
Juniors, and Sophomores. Coach
Jester, Mr. Blaue, Mrs. Siepker,
Mr. Townsend, and Mr. Long are on
the selection committee. Mrs.
Barth is the advisor.

After the decision has been made

as to which students will
participate, the students will have
a formal initiation in a
candlelight ceremony. Then the

chapter article (or by-laws) must
be made. Also, the group will do a

service project, and egch
individual will do a service
project.

The Honor Society will promote
leadership and studying, and
develop character. It is an honor
if you are selected as a part of
this group.

1994-95
Open House

by Christal Gilbert

Open House was held Friday,
September, 23. Parents were able
to meet the staff, see the school,
and ask questions about their
child’s education.

Also during Open House, the PTA
had a membership drive and the
Student Council sold Chadwick
bumper stickers and Pizza Hut
passport cards. Copies of the
1993-94 yearbook were for sale and
the Book Fair was open.

Mr. Beasley was pleased with
such good attendance on a Friday
evening.

If you missed Open House,
Parent-Teacher Conferences will be
held November 3rd and 4th.



FHA

by Travis Solomon

A club has started in Chadwick

school called FHA.

The purpose of FHA is to
encourage students to take an
active part in improving
themselves, their schools, and

their communities. FHA this year
has only 13 members they include:
Roseanne Abdulla, Eric Anderson,
Casey Ayers, Jeremy Gilbert, Rintha

Goin, Heather Hollon, Lisa Herxd,
Lisa Shockly, Tessa Nalley, Sissie
Parker, Erick Smith, and Amber
Townsley.

Book Fair

by Beth Whight

The Book Fair was held on the
September 23 - 30. Lots of people
came to it, especially during Open

House. It was a lot of fun.

The total sale was $843.50.
Twenty percent benefits the
library. The most popular books

were children’s books and fiction
books for grades 6 through 8.

Espanol

by Tessa Nalley and Lisa Herd

Holal! This year there are eight
students enrolled in Spanish 1I.
The students chose from a list of
Spanish saints for a new name and a
Spanish Birthday. The students
include Lisa Herd (Adriana), Tessa
Nally (Aurora), Terrah Little
(Corina), Misty Lewis (Sandra),
Shana Eads (Maria), Danyel Porter
(Felicia), James Barr (Guillermo),
and Kyle Huffman (Carlos). Our
teacher is Senora Kimes. The class
has transmissions on Tuesday and
Thursday. Monday, Wednesday, and
Friday we have class and tape
activities. Students all made
flags from Spanish speaking
countries to decorate the room.

Here are a few phrases we have
learned:
Greetings
How are you
How ya doing
Who’s that Quein es?
What time Que hore es?
Numbers from 0-100
Spanish Alphabet

All the students really seem to
enjoy the class because the hour
goes so quick. They have a very
fun year ahead of them. Adios!

Hola!, Buenos Dias!
Como Estas
Que tal?

CHS
Students
Attend
Book
Fair




Welcome to Chadwick

by

Beth Whight
Shawn Hollon
Heather Hollon
Lisa Herd
Ty Blevins
Travis Solomon

Teachers, teachers everywhere-
and lots of new ones. Mrs. Cynthia
Lawrence was asked what she likes
about teaching here. She 1likes
this school because she knows
everyone. She enjoys teaching in
the mornings and says it is getting
easier. While this is her first
time teaching in a public school,
it is not her first experience with
teaching. She has taught at
performing arts academies, and she
has taught in her home for six
years. She does Springfield Little
Theater for a hobby. She also
likes to watch her husband play
Rugby. Mrs. Lawrence has performed
in commercials. She did an
advertisement for Lowe’s, Ozark
Chrysler Plymouth, and the
Newsleader. She said it was a lot
of fun, but a lot of work, too.

Mr. Ed Walker 1is the new art
teacher at Chadwick. Mr. Walker
attended school at Central Missouri
State where he played basketball
for two years. He was looking for
a small district to teach in after
a ten year absence from teaching.
In his spare time he likes to paint
and work on old houses. When asked

what he 1likes about Chadwick he
said, "Everything".
Mrs. Kristi Kimes teaches

and seventh and eighth
grade English. She likes Chadwick
because everyone seems interested
in learning. Mrs. Kimes is married.
She does not have children vet.
When asked about a memorable
teaching experience Mrs. Kimes said
that she had a great time working
on a senior video with a great
group of kids from her previous
school.

Spanish I,

Mr. Allen Blaue is
school English teacher. He
attended college for five years.
He graduated at SMSU. He is from
Warrington, MO. which is located
sixty miles from Columbia on I-70.
I asked for his responses about
teaching and he said, "I 1like it
very much. The kids are all
terrific. It is kind of unusual to
be in a place so small!" He is
going to be an assistant coach to
Terry Jester. It is his first time
coaching. He played ball in high
school and in summer leaques. He
worked at a ball camp at SMSU.
When he was on the SMSU Newspaper,
he wrote all the sports articles.

Carol Wells is the Industrial
Arts Teacher. Mrs. Wells has two
sons. When asked how she likes her
first year at Chadwick so far she
responded, "Yes, I like it, I also
attended a country school and I
prefer them." She completed student
teaching at Parkview and Buffalo,
but has never been a shop teacher
before. She wanted to be a shop
teacher because she got laid off
from her job and decided to finish
her degree in technology.

Mr. Townsend graduated from High
school 1in FlatRock, Michigan in
1958, He received a Bachelor of
Arts degree from the University of
South Dakota in 1966. His major
field of study was chemistry. He
had a minor in biology, math, and
physics. He has also attended
Evangel College from 1992 to 1994
where he received hes teaching
certification. He 1is présently
going to school at Drury College to
get his masters in education.

Although this is his first year
as a full time teacher, he has
enjoyed his first few weeks here.
The more he gets to know the other
teachers and students the more he
likes it.

the high




Cynthia Lawrence, Music
Ed Walker, Art
Kristi Kimes, Spanish and English
Allen Blaue, English
Hugh Townsend, Science

Carol Wells, Shop

A Typical
Day in
Art with
Mr. Walker




History Club

HISTORY CLUB
by Christal Gilbert

This year’s History Club
includes members from 9th thru 12th
grades. Members include Mark
Loveland, Ben Whight, Jack Guerin,
Travis Smith, Shawn Hollon, Kathy
Vorse, Beth Whight, Tessa Nalley,
Casey Ayers, Daniel Dotson, Eric
Anderson, Heather Hollon, Chris
Anderson, Josh Gilbert, Ty Blevinmns,

Curtis Anderson, Tyler Walker,
Amber Townsley, Juan Villereal,
Adam Reynolds, Tiffany Peirce,
Justin Gilbert, Jesse Maggard,

Dusty Bulter, Rintha Goin, Robbie
Guerin, Shawn Guerin, Justin House,
Chad Sallee, Justin Morrison,
Sissie Parker, Jeremy Gilbert,
James Barr, Erick Smith, Amanda
Fintel, and Lisa Hall. Officers
are Christal Gilbert - President,
Kevin Jackson - Vice President, and
Lisa Herd - Secretary/Treasurer.

The History Club has many
activities planned for this year.
On October 22, "National Make a
Difference Day," the club is going
to help needy families in the
community prepare their homes for
winter. The club is also going to
help the Salvation Army on December
10 by being bell ringers at Wal-
Mart. '

Class
of 2008

Teacher
Mrs. Ellsworth

by Beth Whight

A new school year has started
and that means a whole new Kinder-
garten class. There are 24 kind-
ergarteners this vyear. They all
seem to be very excited about going
to school this year.

The kids were asked what their
favorite thing about school is.

Here are their responses: De Anna
Anglin, Milton Beeson, Brittany
Dockray, Allison Jones, Colten
Jones, Jayme Morrison, Ashley

Stevens, Amanda Workman, and Eric
Mawhinney all enjoy the playground.
Misty Bettis, Trevor Hale, Megan
Herd, Mindy Kinyon, Leanne Potter,
Chris Lewis, and Scotty Dry relish
coloring and drawing. Holly Box
and Shylah Rogers like everything
about school. Bobbie Clifton
enjoys working. Amanda Feltin
likes to write. Lindsey Heavin
enjoys the bus ride, and Nancy
Mitchell likes books.




Excuses!
Excuses!

By Tessa Nalley

Are people endlessly pestering
you about being late? Maybe your
always mad at someone else for
being late? For some people running
late is a way of life and to others
waiting on those people is a real
inconvenience.

You may ask yourself how some
people can constantly be late?
According to a segment on the
"Oprah Winfrey Show" there are four
major reasons for being late
1. The ability to procrastinate.
You might tell yourself it will
take fifteen minutes to get ready
when in reality it takes forty-five
minutes.

2. The inability to focus. There
might be so many things going on in
your life that it is hard to think
about getting to the family dinner
at all let alone on time.

3. The need for control. The
president of a club delays a
meeting because his best friend
hasn’t shown yet.

4. The attention getter. We’ve all
seen it--the boyfriend sat thirty
minutes waiting on his date,
politely talking to her parents,
when finally she comes down the
stairs all eyes are watching her
and she 1is uttering a thousand
apologies.

Did you fit any of the above?
Chances are we‘ve all been late at
one time or another and had to lie
or stretch the truth a bit?

I decided to find which Chadwick
student can create the best
excuses. The award goes to....
TRAVIS SMITH. 1If you ever need a
quick excuse just ask Travis.

Mr. Beasley was asked to comment
about students and their great
excuses and he said Travis Smith
must be the friendliest person

-

because he seems to help everyone
from his dog to his grandmother,

- but it always seems to make him

late for school.

Other famous excuses include car
trouble, the creek was too high to
cross, and I forgot it was Monday!

When the CHS students and
faculty were asked whether people
being late bother them Mrs. Barth
responded that she is tolerant to a
certain degree, Tiffany Nalley and
Kyle Huffman both agreed if they
had a good excuse for being late it
was acceptable, but Misty Lewis on
the other hand hates it because the
late comers make her and others
behind.

Whether it bothers you or not,
we better get used to early birds
as well as the late birds because
we will have to deal with both for
the rest of our lives!

Best Excuse
Awards
Travis

Smith




VOLLEYBALL
by Lisa Herd

The 1994-95 Chadwick Volleyball team has 14
players, which includes, Heather Hollon, Rintha
Goin, Tessa Nalley, Daphne Walker, Cherlyn
Burkhart, Misty Lewis, Amanda Maggard, Tara
Herd, Shana Eads, Danyel Porter, Carrie Loomis,
Rose Ann Abdulla, Amber Townsley, and Sissie
Parker. They also have a new coach, Carol
Wells, Chadwick Shdp teacher.

Some of the players were asked to give a
comment on the season.

"We are not doing as good as we all hoped we
would, even though we are doing better than we
were at the first of the season." Rintha Goin

"We got off to kind of a slow start, but we are
getting it together. We have only won two
games but if we all just hang in there and if we
keep up good teamwork we can accomplish our
goals of winning." Cherlyn Burkhart

"We might not have won many of our games,
but we are working hard and not giving up on
our hope for winning. If we all hang in there
we will do all right.” Carrie Loomis

"I think that we could do better if we tried
harder because we could be a really good team.

Also we should give Miss Carol credit because J UNIOR HIGH

this is her first time ever coaching and for
trying her best. If we don’t give up on our

number of wins, we can remember the fun we CHEERLE ADERS

had playing." Heather Hollon

VARSITY JUNIOR VARSITY



Jr. High
Sports

by Heather Hollon

The 7th grade boys basketball
team consists of: Buddy Garrison,
Gary Mitchell, Cole Ewing, David
Procell, Dale Fisher, Micheal
Fintel, Doug Carrell, Eric Gilbert,
and James Maggard.

The 8th grade boys basketball
includes: Ashley Gilbert, Charles
Porter, Jerry Maggard, Jeff Rogers,
Cody Guerin, Brian Moesner, Tony
Rains, Jim Fisher,and Josh Stone.

The Jr. High boys are coached by
Terry Jester with Allen Blaue as
assistant coach.

This is Mr. Blaue’s first year
in teaching basketball, he said "I
enjoy working with the kids, I also
learn from them by the way they
act.," '

The Jr. High boys have eight
games and two tournaments.

The Jr. High girls basketball
team consists of:

LeAnna Jones, Tiffany Nalley, Jessi
Adams, Wendy Villarreal, Stephanie

Cobb, Cassie Whight, Jessica
Schwartz, Candra Jones, Amanda
Loveland, Brigette Walker, Lillian
Aguilar, Christana Stone, Deena

Anderson, and Christy Herd.
The junior high girls are Coached
by Christy Bevel.

The Jr. High girls cheerleaders

consists of: Missy Smith, Amanda
Walker, Sarah Wilson, LeAnna Jones,
Tiffany Nalley, Jessi Adams,

Candara Jones, and Brigette Walker.
They are sponsored by Kimberly
Potter.




Smokey The Bear
Visits Chadwick

by Heather Hollon and Ty Blevins

Thursday, October 6, Smokey The
Bear and the Conservation Dept.
visited Chadwick elementary
students and presented a video
about the history of Smokey The
Bear when he was caught in a forest
fire and how the Fire Ranger found
him and took care of him. Smokey
The Bear is now 50 yrs old.

Here are some things the
elementary students learned...
Drew Rozell and Jessica Holt
learned not to play with matches.
Stacey Bileyu learned not to get
close to forest fires. Jeremy Scott
and Josh Herd found out not to
light forest fires. Michelle
Johnson knows how to put forest
fires out. Heather Walker knows not
to touch fire cause you can get
burned. Jessica Burkhart learned if
she plays with matches it will burn
down the forest. Andrew House knows
now that when you go camping never
leave a campfire unattended. So
when you leave put water on it so
it will make it cold. Amanda Box
and Brittaney Bileyu will help
prevent forest fires. David Guerin
and Travis Bileyu learned your the
only one to prevent forest fires.
David Mason knows now never to put
toasters by the sink when they are
on and don’t leave electric cords
by water on the sink. Kyle Smith
learned DON’'T SMOKE. Kenny Nelson
said when you get done smoking
cigarettes put them out and don’t
leave them burning. gw;;- :

Smokey The Bear
Helps Prevent
Fires




Red Ribbon Week

by Christal Gilbert

Red Ribbon week was October 24-
28.

On Monday two assemblies were
held, one for elementary and one
for high school. The Drug Free
Council put on skits during the
assemblies.

On Wednesday kindergarten thru
3rd grade attended an assembly over
Decision Making. Grades 4-6
attended an assembly on Decision
Making and Communication, grades 7-
8 attended an assembly on
Communication and Dealing with
Conflict, 9-12 went to an assembly
over Relationships and Healthy
Lifestyles. All assemblies were
presented by Gaye Neckels from
ONCADD.

Throughout the week students
dressed up on Funny Hair Day,
Favorite Movie Character Day, 70’s
Day, Favorite Senior Day, and
Favorite Teacher Day. On Friday
prizes were given for the best two
costumes on each day.

On October 29, the Drug Free
Council had a Halloween Hay Ride
and wiener roast.

Parent/Teacher
Conferences
Thursday, Nov. 3
1:30 - 7:30
Friday, Nov. 4
8:00 A.M. — Noon

Cider Sippin'

by Heather Hollon & Ty Blevins

An interesting demonstration was
given at Chadwick School Octocber 4.
John and Mattie Hyde from Sparta
demonstrated a Cider Mill and
Press. The Cider Mill has been
passed down 4 generations,
approximately 150 years. They have
been making this c¢ider for 25
years, but they do not sell it to
the public. They make it at home
for their use only. The Mill and
Press can also be used to make
other juices such as grape juice.

John and Mattie Hyde do not show
this Cider Mill and Press to any
other  schools. He says it
interferes with his fishing time.

The students and faculty would
like to express their appreciation
for the demonstration.

John Hyde from Sparta demonstrates
a Cider Mill and Press. Pictured:
John Hyde, Marie Day, Eric Gilbert,
and Travis Solomon
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SPIDERS
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